April 5, 2001

Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department )

Oil Conservation Division S

1625 N. French Dr. WI ER
Hobbs, NM 88240

ATTN: Ms. Nelda Morgan

RE:  Downes D #4
Tubb Recompletion
API # 30-025-24568
M 3221S37E
Lea County, NM
C-101, C-102, C-103, C-104, C-105, C-116

Dear Ms. Morgan:

In August 1990 The Wiser Oil Company began a recompletion of the referenced well by plugging
the Drinkard zone and perforating the Tubb. Due to some oversight, no application for permit to
recomplete was filed, nor any completion papers when the work was completed. In addition, all
production reported on monthly C-115 from September 13, 1990 through November 2000 has
been erroneously reported in the Drinkard instead of the Tubb.

Through conversations with both you and Fran Chavez in Santa Fe, I am filing the following
reports to correct this problem: C-101 Application for Permit to Recomplete for the Tubb, C-102
Well location and acreage designation plat, C-103 Sundry of recompletion activities, C-104
Request for Allowable and Authorization to Transport, C-105 Completion report for the Tubb,
and C-116 Gas-Oil Ratio test.

Upon your receipt and acceptance of this information, Ms. Chavez will be able to
programmatically change all affected production from the Drinkard to the Tubb zone. In
addition, upon acceptance of this completion, The Wiser Oil Company will apply for a
commingling permit to commingle the Tubb and the recently recompleted Blinebry zones.

If you should have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (214)
360-3592.

Sincerely,

Catherine A. Aniello
Regulatory Specialist

Encls.

The Wiser i Company
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